From: Geoff May

Sent: 10 November 2023 13:17
To: Ewan Campbell <Ewan.Campbell@camden.gov.uk>

Cc: Peter Beardsell N
Subject: RE: Consultee letter for Planning Application Application: 2023/3662/P

Ewan,

We have responded on line to your consultee letter referred to in your email below in respect of planning
permission and listed building consent for refurbishment works at 9 Provost Road. Generally the proposals are
welcomed since they are restrained and will safeguard the future of this listed building.

However, we do object to the fixed solid panel above the new timber door to the street-facing door of the infill side
extension. This has the effect of drawing attention to the interruption of the open spaces between the houses and
detracting from the reason why they are listed.



Paragraph 5.6 of the Heritage Appraisal refers to the appearance of the timber door being similar in appearance to
15 and 16 Provost Road. This may be a mistake and perhaps refers to 14 and 15 Provost Road. If this is the case it is
a cause for concern because the recently installed solid timber panel clearly harms the rhythm of the open spaces
between the houses.

Below are photographs showing the panel between nos.14 and 15, and by way of contrast the see-through vertical
metal security fence between Nos. 15 and 16. There is also a photograph of the space between Nos. 10and 11
which both have side infill extensions which are almost invisible when viewed from the street. These should be the
example that No. 9 should follow.

Kind regards,

Geoff May
Chair, Eton CAAC
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From: Ewan Campbell <Ewan.Campbell @camden.gov.uk>
Sent: Tuesday, October 24, 2023 10:41 AM

suttect cons RN,
ation Application: 2023/3662/P

Subject: Consu
Please find attached Consultee letter for PlanningApplication application 2023/3662/P
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